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Perry Township Supervisors 
Minutes 

March 8, 2022 
 
 

Call to order at 6:00 pm. by Chairman Frank Basile followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were 
Ronnie Howard and Tom Brookover with secretary Chris Jarrell. 

Public in Attendance: None 

Public Comments: (all comments are limited to no more than 5 minutes per person; persons requested to be on the agenda 
will be recognized first). None received. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  

A motion is needed to approve the minutes of the board meeting on February 8, 2022.  Motion by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron 

Howard.  Vote: All in favor. 

Treasurers Report: A motion is needed to approve the Treasurer’s Report and pay any bills. 

General Fund & Special Funds: $64,301.36.  Payroll funds: $24,475.78.  Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover.  Vote: 

All in favor. 

A motion is needed to advertise for road materials, stone and diesel fuel for 2022-2023. Motion by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron 

Howard. Vote: All in favor. 

Clean Up Day has been approved and scheduled by Mountain State Waste to be held at their location on Saturday, May 2, 2022 from 

8:00 am to 1:00 pm. 

Lawn Maintenance Agreement was presented by J&A Landscaping.  Price increase due to inflation.  Mowing the Community Center 

will go from $45 to $48 and the Legion Field from $70 to $74.  Price for weed eating bank will remain the same.  Motion to approve 

mowing services by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover.  Vote: all in favor. 

Resolution 2-2022 – Pioneer grant to partner with Mt. Morris Water & Sewage to apply for a grant for the Rt 19 water relocation project.  

The grant proposal is for $50,000 with the matching funds of $25,000 paid for by Mt. Morris Water Authority.  Motion by Ron Howard 

seconded by Tom Brookover to approve the Resolution.  Vote: all in favor. 

We have joined PSATS CDL testing program.  New CDL guidelines need to be in place.  The options include 1 – if a person fails a 

drug/alcohol test, they will be immediately let go.  2:  Failure results in the employee attending rehab then if testing negative, being 

allowed one second chance at employment or 3:  Employee can continue working as normal.  Motion to approve option 1 by Frank 

Basile seconded by Tom Brookover.  Vote:  all in favor. 

Legion Field Easement has been approved by the Mt. Morris Legion Club.  Motion to approve the Easement by Tom Brookover    

seconded by Ron Howard.  Vote: all in favor. 

First National Bank has presented options for the Township to switch banking to them.  They offer online banking and immediate 

transfer services.  With the cost saving in not buying as much postage or checks that would make it attractive to the Township.  We 

will leave some money at First Federal so that there is a local source and move the majority of to First National upon approval.  After 
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discussion, motion by Tom Brookover seconded by Frank Basile to approve switching banking to First National Bank.  Vote:  all in 

favor. 

Lot Split Application was presented by Steve Gilchrist.  Mr. Gilchrist combined his property in to one lot last year but due to selling one 

home on the property, there needs to be another split.  The maps, survey and paperwork are in order.  Motion to approve the 

Gilchrist lot split by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover.  Vote:  all in favor. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made at 6:10 pm by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron Howard. Vote:  all in favor.   

 

Respectfully submitted:  

 

 

 

______________________________  _____________________________ 

Frank J. Basile, Chairman   Christine K. Jarrell, Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 


